
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Thursday, 26 September 2019 
 
 
 
 

Notice to Shippers 

 
Bunker Adjustment Factor (BAF) Review NZ to Cook Islands 

 

 

Dear Valued Customers, 

 

We wish to advise all customers of an adjustment to our current BAF on the New Zealand to 

Cook Islands service. 

 

The changes reflect movements in the price of ships’ bunker fuels over the previous quarter 

and prices have continued to rise. 

 

Our current BAF is 20.20 on this trade and the increases in fuel prices support a 8.1 point 

increase in BAF level of +28.30% 

 

The new BAF will come into effect from the 23rd October and therefore be applicable from 

the Olomana v114 loading Auckland on the 25th October. 

 

PFL thank you for your understanding and support with regards to the BAF change which 

have been implemented following consultations with the Cook Islands Minister for Shipping 

and his officials.  

 

 

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

Pacific Forum Line 

www.pacificforumline.com 


